
CLEVELAND COUNTY BUDGET BOARD  

 

Minutes 

 
 

April 11, 2011 

 

 

 

The special meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order this 11th day 

of April, 2011, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Office Building by Chairman 

Rusty Sullivan.  Tammy Howard, County Clerk/Secretary, called roll and those present were: 

 

Rusty Sullivan, Chairman 

David Tinsley, Vice-Chairman 

Tammy Howard, Secretary 

Rod Cleveland, Member 

Saundra DeSelms, Member 

Rhonda Hall, Member 

Joe Lester, Member 

George Skinner, Member 

 

Rhonda Hall moved, seconded by Saundra DeSelms, to approve minutes of the regular meeting 

of March 14, 2011 and special meeting of March 28, 2011. 

The vote was:  Rusty Sullivan, yes; David Tinsley, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod Cleveland, 

yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Joe Lester, yes; George Skinner, yes. 

Motion Carried. 

 

Chairman Sullivan called for the Presentation by Budget Committee regarding guidelines and 

budget forms for the new zero based budgeting process for fiscal year 2011-2012. 

Rod Cleveland presented the guidelines for the Zero Based Budget and Forms. 

 

Chairman Sullivan called for the update and Status report from Rod Cleveland regarding the 

Pictometry Project.  

Rod Cleveland gave the status report. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Board, George Skinner moved, the 

meeting to be adjourned.  Rusty Sullivan seconded the motion. 

The vote was:  Rusty Sullivan, yes; David Tinsley, yes; Tammy Howard, yes; Rod Cleveland, 

yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Joe Lester, yes; George Skinner, yes. 

Motion Carried. 

 

(Clerk’s Note:  Agenda was posted on April 3, 2011 @ 9:23 a.m.) 

 


